
To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing to wholeheartedly recommend the highly talented professional Timothy Alexander. 
My name is Jonathan Vargas, and I am a seasoned WAN Engineer/System Security Specialist 
with over 12 years of experience in the field of information technology. Throughout my career, I 
have had the opportunity to work with numerous professionals, but Timothy stands out as an 
exceptional individual. 

Timothy has consistently demonstrated a remarkable ability to solve complex problems and 
maximize resources. His understanding and application of technology have consistently 
surpassed that of his peers. One of his most notable accomplishments was his work with SCCM 
and imaging. He streamlined the task sequence, automating most of the decision-making process 
in the UI++ with a mixture of custom UI++ logic and PowerShell scripts in the task sequence to 
automate task sequence conditions. This not only improved efficiency but also reduced the 
margin for error significantly. 

Moreover, Timothy integrated Microsoft Graph API to use the task sequence with Autopilot 
devices, a testament to his innovative thinking and technical prowess. His ability to leverage 
technology to improve processes and outcomes is truly impressive. 

In addition, Timothy has shown a great deal of proficiency in proactive remediations in Intune. 
He has created numerous complex PowerShell scripts to be run as scheduled tasks, further 
automating processes and enhancing efficiency. His ability to identify areas for improvement and 
implement effective solutions is a testament to his strategic thinking and technical expertise. 

Beyond his technical skills, Timothy's positive attitude and determination make him a pleasure to 
work with. He is a team player who brings energy and creativity to the workplace, making him a 
valuable asset to any team. 

I am confident that Timothy will be an excellent addition to any organization. His diverse skill 
set and experience, coupled with his drive and passion, will undoubtedly contribute to the growth 
and success of any company he joins. 

Should you require more information or specific examples of Timothy's work, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at 717-542-7499. I would be more than happy to provide further insight 
into his capabilities and achievements. 

Sincerely, 

Jonathan Vargas  

Moore County Schools  

WAN Engineer/System Security Specialist 
 


